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March 3, 2022
As lawyers and others who have served in appointed positions in Republican administrations or
hold conservative political or legal views, we write to urge the speedy confirmation of Judge
Ketanji Brown Jackson to serve on the Supreme Court. Many of us know her personally, have
appeared before her, or have served in legal organizations with her. While some of us might
differ concerning particular positions she has taken as a judge, we are united in our view that
she is exceptionally well-qualified, given her breadth of experience, demonstrated ability, and
personal attributes of intellect and character. Indeed, we think that her confirmation on a
consensus basis would strengthen the Court and the nation in important ways.
Most obviously, by any standard, her qualifications for the job are at least on a par with any
nominee in recent memory. In nearly ten years on the bench, first as a district judge and then on
the United States Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia Circuit, Judge Jackson has been
involved in thousands of cases running the full range of federal law. Her approximately 500
opinions written during that time have demonstrated complete command of the legal subject
matter, a judicious and even-handed approach, and a fine ability to express herself with force
and great clarity. They have also demonstrated another attribute essential for a judge – a sense
of empathy for the situations of others.
We think that Judge Jackson’s performance as a judge – and soon we hope as a justice – has
been and will be enhanced by her prior professional experiences. Having been a federal public
defender, Judge Jackson will bring a unique and particularly strong background in the field of
criminal law, which every Term occupies a significant portion of the Court’s docket. Her deep
understanding of the criminal process was strengthened further by two terms of service with the
United States Sentencing Commission, whose job it is to set equitable guidelines for punishment
for federal criminal offenses. Her second stint there as Commission Vice Chair – for which she
received her first of three Senate confirmations in 2010 – also allowed her to develop and
demonstrate a substantial ability to forge consensus among divergent viewpoints – a critical
skill and great asset in the work of a justice. That skill has been evident also in her service on the
D.C. Circuit and will greatly benefit the Supreme Court as well
But her pre-judicial legal experience goes far beyond criminal law. Her grasp of the judicial
process and appreciation for different approaches was sharpened by three terms of service as a
law clerk at all three levels of the federal court system, including as a clerk on the U.S. Supreme
Court for the pragmatic outgoing Justice Stephen Breyer. Before her appointment to the
Sentencing Commission, she also worked for four prestigious law firms, doing a broad range of
civil, criminal, trial and appellate practice.
And looking to the matter of her intellect, Judge Jackson’s academic performance at Harvard
College, where she graduated magna cum laude, and at Harvard Law School, where she was an
editor of the law review, are well known.

The nation has gone through many challenges over the last few years, and some of them have
affected the Court itself and its traditional high approval and level of trust in the eyes of the
American people. We hope that, for a change, Judge Jackson’s confirmation process can be a
moment of consensus around a truly excellent person who will add diversity and so much more
to the Court. We recognize that many Republican Senators might disagree with many of Judge
Jackson’s legal views and will be tempted to signal that disagreement by voting against her
nomination. But the question for the Senators is not whether this is a nomination that they
would make, but whether the President has put forward a nominee well qualified to serve on the
Supreme Court. The answer to that question indisputably should be yes. As Paul Ryan said of
her when she was nominated for the district court in 2012,” our politics may differ, but my
praise for Ketanji’s intellect, for her character, for her integrity, is unequivocal.” We urge the
Republican Senators who have voted to confirm her in the past, and many more, to join us in
supporting her nomination.
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